
 
  

From Pastor Jerome 
Possibility and Promise 
It is amazing to anticipate all that God has in store for us. We 
live in a world of possibilities. With each of these possibilities 
comes probabilities, or what most likely will happen. 

So the question is, "What do we want to happen?" Before we 
answer we must understand the Promise. The primary 
promise that Jesus shared, "teaching them to observe all 
things whatsoever I have commanded you. And lo, I am with 
you always, even unto the end of the world.ò Amen. Matt 
28:20 

This has 3 parts:  Teach - Preach - Reach 

So now we can better understand what we want to happen. 
We must teach, preach and reach in all that we do as the 
Church of Jesus Christ. Teaching means the Holy Bible is 
our primary source of understanding the Will of God. We 
must preach Love in unconditional ways. We must reach 
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both outward and inward with the head, hands and heart of Christ to ourselves, community and 
the world.  Blessings, Jerome 
 

Little One 
Little one so sweet and small 
What will you one day be 
What things will your hands do 
What sights will your eyes see 
What dreams will your heart dream 
With Godôs Love as the key 
Unlock the door to this life 
And find Loveôs mystery 
 
Great things are within your grasp 
By the loving grace of God 
What stories will you tell alas 
When your final race is run 
Will it be a sorrowôs tale 
Or be a song of Joy 
If only you seek you will find 
And Love forever more 

by Jerome Smith, December 1990, Lumberton, North Carolina 
(At the birth of my oldest child, Leanna) 
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Reception for Pastor Tracy  
Rhonda K 
A reception was held for Pastor Tracy on June 16th to honor her and recognize her ministry at Littleton 
United Methodist Church.  We are so grateful for her, her spiritual gifts, and her ministry to us and 
through us. 

We all wish Pastor Tracy and Pastor Keith the very best! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



OUTREACH  
Jodie D  
Outreach Update: We've had an awesome June!  On June 4, Dick O, Richard S, Marie, Rhonda, 
Pastor Tracy, Jeff, and I went to Littleton Academy to share the books we collected. Each child went 
home for the summer with at least 4 books of their choosing.  The children in 2nd thru 7th grade also 
received a book they will read to complete a summer reading assignment.  It was a real pleasure to 
see the children get excited about reading!  Thank you to everyone who contributed books and funds 
to support this book program. 
 
LUMC hosted the Littleton Community VBS from June 24 - 28.  This was truly a collaborative effort with 
support from 8 local churches and the John 3:16 Center.  Over 50 adults and youth supported VBS in 
some way!  Special thanks to LUMC members Nancy W, Don M, Sandy M, Marie F, Mary D, Neal D, 
and Jeff D for their BIG help with VBS.  The children thoroughly enjoyed a week of music, Bible stories, 
art, science, snacks and recreation.  We finished with a hot dog lunch where the families heard the 
children sing and dance with great enthusiasm to our VBS songs.   
 
In late July, we'll begin our school supply drive....more to come on that! 
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Missing our Friend & Santa Claus  
Hugh Fowler  
Hugh Fowler, son of Ruth Morse and D. Leigh Fowler, Jr., and husband of 
the love of his life Margaret Ann ñPegò Fowler passed on Monday, June 3, 
2024 at his home. 
 
He was brother to Bruce Leigh, Mark McCusick and Marsha Ruth. Father of 
Joanna(Richard), Karen(and the late Terry) and Geoffrey Morse(Kathy with 
a K). Stepfather to Perry E.(Sandi) and Penny Ann(Tim). Grandfather to 13 
and Great Grandfather to 13 and counting. He was born in Highland Park, 
Michigan and was married to Annabella Morse for 20+ years prior to their 
divorce. 
 
Mr. Fowler worked for EG&G, Entrex, Data Terminal Systems, Apollo 
Computer and Hewlett-Packard. He traveled the world while having design, purchasing and 
manufacturing responsibilities. He was the holder of two patents and often said he never had a boss 
he didnôt like or a job he didnôt enjoy going to. 
 
He was a member of the Massachusetts National Guard attaining the rank of Captain and a member 
of the Appalachian Mountain Clubs 4000 Footer Club. 
 
Mr. Fowler was Chairman of the Townsend, MA Planning Board for 10 years, member of the Finance 
Committee for 3, participated in Townsend accepting the National Building Cond and was a member 
of the group that rewrote the Zoning By-Laws in the 1970ôs. Hugh was also a member and President 
of his local Home Ownerôs Association Board of Directors for 11 years. 
 
He built a geodesic dome in Townsend, MA, a log home with views to kill for in Mason, NH and a 17 
sided Deltec home in Littleton, NC. He enjoyed Corvairs, collecting models and traveling in 48 states 
in his RVôs. He claimed that there was nothing that he could not take apart. Putting it back together 
was not part of the equation. His first ride in a sports car was a Mercedes Benz 300 SL Gullwing and 
second was a CType Jaguar, beat that. 
 
He met his father for the first time when he was 40. He enjoyed writing to newspaper editors and the 
people he met as a result. Hi Mr. Harris. 
 
Now to mention the individual who had the most profound 
effect on his life. Having no known future, his first father-in-
law, MIT Professor Phillip Morse, made a suggestion which 
Hugh followed. The result was his first job from which a 
failed student retired at 54 from a PhD/Masters degreed slot 
at Hewlett-Packard. 
 
Most of all he enjoyed his wife Peg, children, extended 
family and his beloved cats, Torti, Poops and Peanuté..See 
you on the other side. 
 
Memorial services were held on June 6th at the Littleton 
United Methodist Church. 
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Remembering Tim Townsend 

2ev. Dr. Timothy Lee Townsend, ñTimò, 83, of Raleigh, died May 1, 
2024, at Springmoor Stewart Health Center after a years-long battle 
with Parkinsonôs.  

He was born in Raleigh, North Carolina, on April 24, 1941, to Rev. Dr. 
Carl and Sibyl Townsend. After the unexpected death of his father, he 
grew up in Yazoo City and Blue Mountain, Mississippi, and New 
Orleans, Louisiana. From a young age, he learned to trust and depend 
on the providence of a loving God and the importance of a strong and 
enduring faith.  

Townsend attended Mississippi College, where he served as the State 
Baptist Student Union President and as a member of the US Naval Air 
Reserve. In college as a summer missionary, he felt a call to ministry 
and service. 

 He married Mary Carol Tyler in 1964, in Blue Mountain, Mississippi, and they had two children, Tyler 
and Christy. 

Townsend earned a Master of Divinity in 1965 and a Doctorate of Ministry in 1976 in Louisville, 
Kentucky. He served as pastor of six churches over thirty years in Indiana, Kentucky and Virginia, 
concluding his vocational ministry as a hospice chaplain in Northern Virginia. Tim had many interests 
including bicycling, golf, hang gliding, photography, and especially sailing and woodworking. 

Townsend is survived by his devoted wife, Carol, brother Carl Townsend, sister Grace (Paul) 
Merchant, daughter Christy Townsend, son Tyler (Jennifer) Townsend, beloved grandchildren 
Michael (Loren) Denham, Madeline (Nash) York, Erica Denham, Alexis (Ethan) Schreiber, and Leah 
Townsend, and one great-grandson, Oliver Denham. 

A memorial service was held at Springmoor Retirement Community, in Raleigh, North Carolina, on 
June 1, 2024.  

In lieu of flowers, the family asks that memorial gifts be directed to a local Hospice provider or the 
Springmoor Endowment Fund. 

 


